From:
 Christie de Rocquigny

 Sent:
 June 12, 2025 10:13 AM

 To:
 +WPG139 - TRC

 Subject:
 TRC 12-113 & 12-114

Good Morning.

We are wanting to share our concerns over the proposed livestock expansion.

We have no issues with either proposal for expansion in regards to the increase in livestock numbers.

We do have concerns regarding the rural roads around that area. Rd 35W between Rd 42N and Rd 43N is not suitable for the increase of livestock or Ag equipment that will be moving from the main yard to the secondary sites. The road is very narrow, you cannot meet on coming equipment safely. During wet times the large equipment completely destroys that area, making it harder for vehicles to safely drive down that road. I have talked to a few people who have actually slid into the ditch in that stretch meeting oncoming ag equipment.

Out only concerns are the state of that road and how more equipment will impact the safety of travel on that stretch.

Thank you

Christie & Daniel de Rocquigny